
  

SADDLEHORN PIPELINE COMPANY, LLC 
 
November 18, 2021 
 
 
Transmittal No. 31 Oil Pipeline Filing: 
 
 
To:  Kimberly D. Bose, Secretary 

FEDERAL ENERGY REGULATORY COMMISSION 
888 First Street, N.E. 
Washington, DC 20426 

 
 

In accordance with the requirements of the Interstate Commerce Act and the rules and regulations of the 
Federal Energy Regulatory Commission (the “Commission”), Saddlehorn Pipeline Company, LLC 
(“Saddlehorn”) submits for filing the tariffs listed below, issued on November 18, 2021 to be effective on 
January 1, 2022. These tariffs are issued by Jake Nolte, Supervisor, Pipeline Tariffs of Magellan Pipeline 
Company, L.P., operator of Saddlehorn, and concurred in by all carriers named therein as participants 
under the concurrences or authorizations now on file with Carrier. 

 
 

F.E.R.C. No. 2.14.0 canceling F.E.R.C. No. 2.13.0, IS21-701-000 
F.E.R.C. No. 10.4.0 canceling F.E.R.C. No. 10.3.0, IS21-356-000 

 
 

F.E.R.C. No. 10.4.0 contains an increased Contract Rate filed as settlement rate pursuant to Commission 
Order on Petition for Declaratory Order under OR 19-31-000, issued November 21, 2019.  Also, attached 
is an affidavit stating that all parties who currently use this service have agreed to the rate. 
 
F.E.R.C. No. 2.14.0 contains the local, uncommitted base rate and volume threshold tiers for incentive 
rates.  The incentive rate associated with the second tier from Platteville, CO to Cushing, OK is being 
increased.  The base rate and third tier incentive rate are unchanged. 
 
Saddlehorn hereby respectfully requests that all protests, complaints, suspensions, motions, or orders, 
which in any way affect this publication, be transmitted via facsimile concurrent with their filing/issuance 
to Jake Nolte and Leah Ward at (918) 574-7039, confirmed at the telephone numbers shown below. 
 
I hereby certify that I have on or before this date sent one copy of the publications and transmittal to each 
subscriber thereto by means of electronic service, or other transmission agreed upon in writing by the 
subscriber.  Questions and services regarding this filing should be directed to Jake Nolte at the address 
and phone number shown below. 
 
 
 
 
 
 



  

Respectfully submitted, 

 
Jake Nolte      Leah Ward 
Supervisor, Pipeline Tariffs    Senior Counsel & Director, Compliance & Ethics 
Magellan Pipeline Company, L.P., operator of  Magellan Pipeline Company, L.P., operator of 
Saddlehorn Pipeline Company, LLC   Saddlehorn Pipeline Company, LLC 
One Williams Center     One Williams Center 
Tulsa, OK  74172     Tulsa, OK 74172 
(918) 574-7176      (918) 574-7835 
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